



APRIL 1995 No. 404

THE OFFICIAL BULLETIN OF LETCHWORTH AND BALDOCK DISTRICT SCOUT COUNCIL

CUB SCOUTS.

March was a busy month for the District Cub Scouts, on the 18/19th. approx. 80 boys attended the Sixers and Seconds Training Weekend at Nortonbury. The skills they learned were, firelighting, knotting boards, compass and maps and new games.

Many thanks to the leaders who gave up their weekend to run the bases. Also thanks to Gwen Pack who once again joined me in the kitchen.

On the Sunday afternoon Paul Brenham came and presented me with my Medal of Merit, it was nice to have the Cubs and Leaders present with whom I have a very special relationship. It also gave us the opportunity to congratulate Paul on his appointment as the new Commissioner for England.

Anne Lilley.

DISTRICT SIX A SIDE FOOTBALL.

On Saturday 25th. 10 packs took part in the District six a side football tournament at Fearnhill School.

This was the most friendly and exciting afternoon we can remember. All packs playing in a most sportsman like manner.

The semi finals were between: lst. Baldock Tepmplars and 4th. Letchworth Cavaliers. lst. Baldock Knights and 5th. Letchworth.

4th. Letchworth and 5th. Letchworth going through to the finals. After normal time it was a draw and after two sessions of penalty taking it went to a sudden death with 5th. Letchworth emerging as winners. Well done boys. Many thanks to the referees, this is a most thankless job, the ref is always wrong in someones eyes.

BEAVER SCOUTS.

The Beaver Scout Challenge is on 29th. April at Nortonbury with the Bangers and Bash on 19th. July.

CENSUS.

We were the eleventh District to send in our Census figures, not as good as last year but not near the bottom. Thank you to all Groups.

JAMBOREE FUND.

Many thanks to 8th, 7th. and 12th. Letchworth, 1st. and 2nd. Baldock and the Scout Fellowship for their donations to the Jamboree Fund. We are still trying to raise money for the participants.

SEVEN CENTRES DRAW.

How are the tickets going ? Don't forget half the money you raise goes to your Group. More tickets can be obtained from Rita Hawkins. 1 South Close. Baldock.

R

ST. GEORGE'S DAY PARADE AND SERVICE.

Please let us have a full and smart turn out this year. The collection will go to the Garden City Hospice and the Milton Childrens Hospice.

DISTRICT A.G.M. THURSDAY 11th. MAY 1995.

CLULOW ROOM. ST. GEORGE'S CHURCH HALL.7.30pm. FOR 8.00pm.

THIS IS AN INVITATION TO ALL MEMBERS OF GROUPS, PAST MEMBERS, FELLOWSHIP AND PARENTS, IN FACT ANYONE WHO IS INTERESTED IN SCOUTING.

PLEASE COME AND JOIN US, MEET SOME OLD FRIENDS AND MAKE SOME NEW ONES.



DISTRICT DIARY.

APRIL.

S	Ų.

5th. Warrants Committee.

6th. Phase 11 Training. 7.00pm. Nortonbury.

8/9th. Ferret Trophy.

13th. Executive Committee.

22nd. St. George's Day Rehearsal. 10.00am.

23rd. St. George's Day Parade Service.

27th. District Team Meeting.

29th. Beaver Challenge.

MAY

3rd. Warrants Committee.

6th. Ideas Fair. Letchworth College. Items stil] needed.

llth. District A.G.M.



